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Dear Friends, 
 
It is with many mixed feelings that I write my final letter as your pastor. First, let me tell you what 
a blessing it has been for me to be here, being your pastor and truly having people who I call 
friends.  Lakeside is a wonderful church with caring, gifted congregation members. God truly has 
a plan for Lakeside, and I pray Lakeside has the trust, courage and discernment to follow. 
 
With that said, I pray these same things for myself.  Many of you have asked what my next step 
will be.  Where am I going?  My answer is at the time of this writing - I really don't know.  I said I 
have mixed feelings in leaving: 1) because I do love you guys and I have truly felt that back; 2) 
I'm going to miss seeing mom and Harlan on a regular basis; and 3) my heart pines for the 
mountains and my friends in North Carolina.  It is hard to describe but I truly feel my place is in 
those mountains, and the long-term friends I've made there are my extended family.   
 
As many of you may have noticed this past year was very difficult for those friends.  It seemed 
like every other month I was going back for a funeral.  It was frustrating not being able to be there 
with them. There's only so much a phone call can do. 
 
With that said there is also another reality, I've got to have an income.  I am casting a wide net 
for calls, especially in those mountains, from churches to non-profits.  At the same time church 
member Ann Valentine recommended me to her church in Delhi, NY, which wants me to come 
and be their interim pastor. 
 
Can you imagine this accent preaching from a pulpit in New York?  Delhi is at the foot of the 
Catskill Mountains and is currently being covered in a blanket of snow. 

 
As I leave Lakeside please know that I leave you in the very capable hands of Rev. Jack Noble.  He is highly experienced and has 
done incredible work throughout his career.  I pray you are a blessing to him as you have been with me.  And this is not goodbye for 
I will be visiting mom and Harlan, and you'll most definitely see me in the pews with you. 
 
Blessings, 

Beverly 

 

LEADING US IN WORSHIP 

Lakeside    cafe 

 

     

  Open 9:45-10:15 am and after worship... 
 

 
 

  Stop by Sunday mornings for a cup of coffee or tea, some  
  light refreshments and an opportunity to fellowship with your  
  Lakeside family and friends … meet and greet someone new! 
 
If you’d like to provide a little treat for folks to enjoy with their  coffee at the Café, it 

would be greatly appreciated!  
 

   

The Beacon 

February/March/April2017 
4601 South Flagler 

Drive 
West Palm Beach FL 

33405 
Phone 561.833.3756 

Fax 561.833.3806 

www.lakesidepres.org 
 

http://www.lakesidepres.org


 

  

The Christian Education Committee invites you to a 
“Valentine’s-Themed” luncheon on Sunday, Feb 19th after 
service. The program will include a 
special salute to our seniors. 

 

Event: “We Love our Seniors” 
luncheon sponsored by C.E. 
Date: Sunday, Feb 19 after service 
Place: Fellowship Hall 
Cuisine: Italian! That’s Amore`! 
 

 

WE WANT YOU TO KNOW WHAT’S GOING ON AT LAKESIDE! 
If you’d like to receive emails about what’s happening,  
please make sure our office has your correct address.   

 Like us on Facebook & visit our website—www.lakesidepres.org 
 

 

Deacons’ Doings 

By Cathy Robinson, Moderator 

Jack Noble comes to Lakeside after nearly five decades 

of ordained ministry, having served as pastor in four 

distinctly unique congregations in a variety of commu-

nity settings. 

 After growing up on a farm in California and 

receiving his undergraduate degree from Southern Cali-

fornia College (now Vanguard University), Costa Mesa 

he continued his education at Pittsburgh Theological 

Seminary, Pittsburgh.  He received his first call to be-

come the pastor of Hope United Presbyterian Church, 

Plainfield, Indiana.  There he served a small congrega-

tion in a suburb of Indianapolis for three years.  From 

there, in 1974, he was called to serve the good folk of 

Calvary Presbyterian Church, Alexandria, Virginia.  

During his nearly ten years at Calvary he led the con-

gregation to significant outreach to the surrounding 

community through a mentoring program with a neigh-

boring school; additionally the church came to serve as 

a sheltered workshop for developmentally challenged 

adults; and started a second worship service.  Further 

under his leadership the congregation became a key 

player in the establishment of the United Community 

Ministries, an outreach to areas of poverty in southern 

Fairfax County. 

 In 1982 Revered Noble was called to serve Can-

yon Creek Presbyterian Church, Richardson, Texas.  

There he led the congregation to its most dramatic peri-

od of growth – doubling and tripling the membership.  

While there the church started a successful elementary 

school; instituted a third worship; increased the size of 

the staff; and undertook a major renovation project.  

Beyond those mileposts, the congregation took on the 

leadership in establishing two programs ministering to 

the poor in Dallas and Dallas County. 

 In the Fall of 1994 there was a call extended to 

become the pastor of First Presbyterian Church, Pom-

pano Beach (better known in that community as the 

Pink Church).  Across nearly twenty years there the 

congregation undertook four major building or renova-

tion projects.  Additionally there again the church es-

tablished an elementary school. 

 After eighteen years, in 2013, Reverend Noble 

retired and in mid-2014 he became the interim pastor at 

First Presbyterian Church Tequesta/Jupiter.  Upon the 

call of a new pastor he left the position there in mid-

2016. 

  

 

There will be a reception to honor Pastor Beverly Brock 

after her last service in the pulpit on February 26. Come 

join us for food and fellowship as we give Rev Bev a send-

off worthy of the wonderful woman that we have all come 

to love. Show Beverly how much she has meant to us dur-

ing her time here. There will be a basket for cards, etc. in 

the Fellowship Hall. If you wish to make a monetary dona-

tion to Beverly’s moving fund, you may send checks or 

cash to the church office or to Fran Thew. Please make 

any checks payable to Fran Thew.  

 

 
   
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The new Board of Deacons has met and is looking forward 
to serving Lakeside this year. Each deacon will be  
contacting those in their parishes via mail, email, phone, or 
in person to introduce themselves and say “hello!” 
 
Please keep in contact with your deacon to notify them of 
any changes to your contact information! 
 

 

                        An Invitation 
Introducing Reverend  Jack Noble 

 

Christian Education 

 

Worship 

                                                                           

 Classes for All Ages             

Nursery & Children’s classes begin 
at 9:15am 

Lakeside Study Groups  

Tuesdays 7pm weekly, Alpha study and potluck   
dinner at the home of Randy & Tammy Dugal (no 
meeting Feb. 14) 

 

 Tuesdays 10am, 2nd & 4th Tues, 
Presbyterian Women,  Bible Study, T.I.S., (Together 
in Service), CE Room (meeting at Joyce Viola’s Feb. 
14) 
                  

Wednesdays     6pm weekly, Pastor Beverly’s Bible study and 
potluck dinner, Fellowship Hall (through Feb) 

 

Thursdays 11:30am, weekly,  S.H.O.P,(Sweet 
Hour of Prayer, CE Room ) 
 

Fridays 7:00am, every other week,  Men’s Prayer 
Breakfast, Fellowship Hall.  

  

Sunday 7pm, every 3rd Sunday, Women’s 
Study Group in the CE Room with Marilyn 
Schneider.  Study on “Hope-and Anchor for Life.” 

 

 

 

                                                          

   

Wednesday, March 1st, 7pm 

Ash Wednesday Service 
Communion by intinction 

 

Sunday, April 9th, 10:30am 

         Palm Sunday Service  
 

Thursday, April 13th, 7pm 

Maundy Thursday service at Lakeside, with members 

from 1st Pres of WPB 

Friday, April 14th, Noon 

Good Friday service at 1st Pres of WPB 

Sunday, April 16th, Easter 
6:45am—Sunrise Service 

9:00am—Easter Brunch & Egg Hunt 
10:30am—Easter Communion Service 

 

 

Easter Lilies 
Beginning Sunday, March 19th, you will be able 
to order Easter Lilies.  Look for the special enve-
lopes on the table in the narthex. Please have 
your Easter Lily orders and dedications in to the 

church office no later than Sunday, April 9th. 

 

2017 Per Capita is $32.24 

 Per capita is a set amount of money per   
 member that congregations pay to the PC(USA). Because  

 every Presbyterian shares in the benefit of the PC(USA) system  
 of government, the expenses associated with coordinating and  

 performing the functions of that system (the presbytery, the  
 synod, and the General Assembly) are also shared.  

 

 Traditionally, Lakeside requests that each member pay their  
 per capita apportionment in addition to regular giving. 

 4th Monday Meal Ministry                                                                                 
Each month Lakeside prepares and serves dinner 
to the homeless in our community.  Won’t you join us in this 
ministry? Volunteers always needed! (Feb 27, March 27, April 

24) 



 

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

A Message from New Pastor 

ANNUAL REPORT—If you missed the congregational meeting 
January 22nd, copies of the Annual Report are 
available in the Narthex. 
 

Do you have something to be published in 
Lakeside’s  weekly E-newsletter (sent on 
Thursdays)?  Make sure to  have it into the 
church office no later than noon the Wednes-
day before. 
 

Not receiving the email and would like to? Email the church office 
and you’ll be added to the distribution list. 

 

       PB&J After-School Snacks 
3rd Tuesday and 4th Friday of the month 

    9am in Lakeside’s kitchen 

 

Help is needed to make sandwiches for the South Olive Com-
munity Center after-school program (a C.R.O.S Ministry). Also, 
we are always in need of peanut butter and jelly  
donations. (Feb 21&24, none in March, April 18&28) 

 

Dear Friends, 

Words fail me to express my great joy of becoming 
your Missional Pastor. My prayer is that this will be a 
joyful and enriching time in the life of your commu-
nity at Lakeside.  In speaking with both your search 
committee and with your Session I believe that your 
beloved faith community is poised to carry out signif-
icant ministry in what is sometimes called the SoSo 
area of West Palm Beach.  And I am enormously 
grateful to be a part of that with you. 
     It has been my great joy over the past 45 years 
(WOW! Does that sound like a long time?) to serve as 
pastor in four remarkable congregations. These have 
covered the gambit in terms of attendance and num-
ber of congregants and in relation to “types” of faith 
communities and their settings. Consequently, I be-
lieve that together we can accomplish great things 
for the Kingdom. 
    As we move into the future I understand that we 
are facing some challenges. Yet, with that said, I be-
lieve with every fiber of my being that we can move 
through them to a worthy outcome…as Scripture 
might say. 
    I am looking forward to our work together, begin-
ning March 1.  As I said when I was with you, it will 
take some time, but the greatest joy is in getting to 
know you and serve with you.  In the meantime I am 
with you in great joy and anticipation. 

Your friend, 

Jack 

 

Notes from the Church Office 

Lakeside Leadership for 2017 

Session  

           Class of 2018   Class of 2019 

    Heather Collins Floyd   Mark Alston 
    Nancy Jones                     Paget Critchett 
    Fran Thew                         Ken Woodcum 
        Nancy Anthony 
      Ben Walton   

 
 

Incoming class of 2020 
Nancy Anthony  

(filling vacated 2 year term) 
Susan Halliday 

Bob Howell 
Marilyn Schneider 

Kay Siemon 
 

DEACONS 
      New:              Current: 
              Paula Hanser         Maureen Alston 
              Gail Howell         Deborah Morgan 
              Cathy Robinson, Moderator       Helen Martin  
            Christa Tiedge  
            Barbara Strickland 
            Harlan Carroll 
            Diana Walton 
    

2017 AUDIT COMMITTEE 
 Tony Deisch  Joe Schneider 
 

NOMINATING COMMITTEE 
 Nancy Brock  Doug Breedon 
               Beth Griffin  Mary E. Watts 
 Gail Woodcum  Dave Kelso 
    

 

Elders & Deacons 

                                        

 All Men Invited!    
Every other Friday at 7:00 am                         
Please join the men of  Lakeside in  
The Fellowship Hall from 7:00—8:00 am for a light breakfast, 
and a time of fellowship, devotion and prayer. The group meets 
the following dates in Feb & Mar: 2/3, 2/17, 3/3, 3/17, & 3/31 
 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

C.R.O.S. dona-
tions this month: 
rice, dry and 
canned beans 

 
 

 1 
9:30—11:30 am 
Family Ed 

 

6pm Bible Study & 
Potluck Dinner, 
FHall 

2 
9:30—11:30 am 
Family Ed 
11:30am SHOP 
 

7pm Choir rehearsal 

3 
7:00am Men’s   
Prayer Breakfast  
 

4 
 
 
 

 

59:15/9:30am  

  Sunday School  
10:30am Worship 
w/Communion  
 

Kirking of the Tar-
tans 
11:45am Worship & 
Music Mtg 

6 
8am Classical Con-
versations 
 

12:30pm  painting 
class 
 
7pm Alpha at the 
  Dugal home 

7 
9:30am-Family Ed 
 

7pm-Deacon’s 
Meeting 
 

8 
9:30—11:30 am 
Family Ed 

 

6pm Bible Study & 
Potluck Dinner 

9 
9:30am Family Ed 
 

11:30am SHOP  
 
 

7pm Choir rehearsal 
   

10 
 
 

11 
 
 

9:00am-Presbytery 
Meeting 

12  
9:15/9:30am  
  Sunday School 
10:30am Worship 

 
 

Sage Hobbs  
Baptism 

13 
8am Classical Con-
versations 
 
1;00pm painting 
class 
 
7pm-Session 

14 Valentine’s 

Day 
 

 

9:30am-Family Ed 
10am  PW Bible 
Study @ Joyce 
Viola’s home 
**NO ALPHA MTG 

15 
9:30-11:30am    
Family Ed  
 

6pm Bible Study & 
potluck dinner 
 

 

 

16 
9:30am Family Ed 

 

11:30am SHOP 
11:30Jiny McNair 
Memorial Service 
5:00-6:00pm-
Wedding rehearsal 
 

17 
7:00am Men’s   
Prayer Breakfast  
 3:00pm-7:00pm-
Wedding 
 

18 
  
 
 
 
 
 

19 
9:15/9:30am  
  Sunday School 
10:30am Worship 

11:45am CE 
Luncheon 

7:00 pm –Women’s 
Study Group 

20  

1:00pm Painting 
class 
 

 

 

 
 

21 
9am PB&J       
Sandwich Making 
 

9:30am Family Ed 
 

7pm Alpha @ Dugal’s  

22 
9:30am Family Ed 
 

6pm Bible Study & 
Pot Luck 

 

23 
9:30am Family Ed 
 

11:30am SHOP 
 
 

7:45pm Choir  
rehearsal 

24 

9am PB&J       
Sandwich Making 
 
 

25 
 

26 
9:15/9:30am  
  Sunday School 
10:30am Worship 
 

Reception for  
Pastor Beverly 

27 
8am Classical Con-
versations 
1:00pm painting 
class 
   

3:30-6:30pm 4th    
  Mon Meal Ministry 
 

28 
9:30am Family Ed 
 
10am PW-TIS 
 
7pm Alpha at the  
Dugal home 

   
 

 
 

“Be completely humble and gentle; be patient, bearing 
with one another in love. “ ~Ephesians 4:2 

Together in Ministry 
 

Rev. Beverly Brock, Pastor 
Mark Aliapoulios, Director of Music Ministry 

Kimberlee Aliapoulios, Assistant Music Director 

February 

Birthdays 

Our apologies if we’ve  missed your name on the  
members’ birthday list. Please contact the church  

office so we can update our records.   

2   Paul Erickson 
                      

  2   Raquel Welty 
                   

  6   Colin Aliapoulios 
                  

  8   Lillian Critchett 
          

  9  Spenser Dugal 
          

12   Sarah Alston 
                 

17   Jean Merchant 
                   

19   Doug Breeden 
                  

29   Elizabeth Wilkinson 

CROS 
Food Pantry 

Monthly Donation Items for C.R.O.S. Food Pantry 

Feb-Rice, Dry and Canned Beans 
March-Canned Meat, Tuna and Chili 
April-Canned or Powdered Milk 
 



 
 

Property Committee Report 

Submitted by Ken Woodcum 

 

S.H.O.P.—Sweet Hour of Prayer       
   

    All are invited to join us at 11:30am each Thursday in the  
    Christian Ed room as we pray together for the needs of our  
    church, community and country. 

 

                                                  If you have a prayer request,  
                                                  please call or email the church  
                                                  office (561.833.3756 or  
                                                  admin@lakesidepres.org), your  
                                                  parish deacon, or complete the  
 tri-fold welcome card found in your pew back.  Your request will  
 be prayed for during SHOP on Thursdays as well as by those  
 on our weekly prayer chain (unless otherwise specified). 

 

 
“Give generously to him and do so without a grudging heart; then be-

cause of this the Lord your God will bless you in all your work and in 

everything you put your hand to.” Deuteronomy 15:10 

 

 

Worship & Music 

Submitted by Fran Thew 

 

 
October 28, 1951  -  the first service of what was then known as Forest Hills Presbyterian Church was held at the 

Braille Club with Dr. Charles Wingerd of Chautauqua, New York, as stated supply.  
February 25, 1952 -  Forest Hill Presbyterian Church held its constitution service and installed the Reverend Rich-

ard Newmann as pastor – and a new church was born. 
February 9, 1954 – Current property on Flagler Drive was purchased for $18,000 
September 25, 1955 – Reverend Charles St. Clair Jeans of Canada was  installed as pastor 
June 3, 1956 – Ground breaking ceremony for first buildings of Forest Hill  
Presbyterian 
November 19, 1956 – The name was changed to Lakeside Presbyterian Church 
December 9, 1956 – Fellowship Hall and Sunday School wing dedicated 
February 16, 1958 – Reverend Donald Scott was called to ministry at Lakeside 
April 26, 1964 – Ground breaking ceremony for sanctuary 
November 29, 1964 – The sanctuary was dedicated on the first Sunday of Advent 
June 28, 1970 – The Reverend Harold (Jack) Ogden was called to ministry at Lakeside 
May 21, 1978 – Reverend Robert Piper was called to start in July as pastor of Lakeside 
February 21, 1982 – The stained glass cross window was dedicated 
June 2, 1985 – Reverend Robert Collins was called to begin as pastor on July 25 
August 30, 1998 – Ground breaking ceremony for new CE building 
November 7, 1999 – CE Building dedicated 

June 1, 2007 – Reverend Ryan Baer installed as pastor  

 

                   

    

 

                   

 

 

 

Our main focus over the next couple of months will be to 
assist with the transition from Reverend Beverly Brock to 
Reverend Jack Noble.  Lakeside will continue to provide 

meaningful worship experiences for the  

congregation and we look forward to the next chapter in 
the life of our church as we move forward to find new ways 

to minister to Christ’s people in the church and community.  

 

Upcoming Special Services: 

 
February 19 – CE luncheon to celebrate senior mem-

bers of our congregation 
February 26 - Reception for Beverly after the service 
March 5 - Welcome to Reverend Jack Noble 
Easter services (times of special services subject to 

adjustment!) 
March 1 – Ash Wednesday at 7:00 pm – com-

munion by intinction 
April 9 – Palm Sunday 
April 13 – Maundy Thursday at 7:00 pm @ 

Lakeside 
April 14 – Good Friday at noon – possibly with 

First Presbyterian 
April 16 – Easter Sunday – sunrise service and 

regular service 

 

 

The plans for the bathrooms are in the permit process. 

The next Church Workday will be April 1st. The intended 

focus will be to relocate the material in the “Abyss”. 

There are several locks that need to be repaired, the front 
south east sanctuary door, the door to the minister’s  
balcony and the east door to the C.E. room. Wilson and 
Rowen will be contacted. 
 
Cassidy replaced some worn belts upon their quarterly 

inspection. 

A new battery has been installed in the defibrillator located 

in the narthex. 

The first aid kits which were made up several years ago 
need replacing. Three should be purchased and placed in 

the nursery, the narthex and in the room next to the pulpit. 

The Property Committee has agreed to meet on the sec-

ond Sunday of the month after the worship service. 

There was a conflict of meeting time between painting 
class and Classical Conversations. The contract with Clas-
sical Conversations was examined and their time goes to 1 
PM. Betty Hudson has agreed to change the starting to 1 

PM. 

An issue has been identified with the fence adjoining our 
western parking lot and the fence at 122 Edmor Road. The 
fence is in approximately 2 feet over the property line. Har-
lan and Ken Woodcum spoke with the property owner. We 
agreed that moving the fence would be impractical. The 
owner has agreed to sign a statement indicating that the 
indicates that the fence is encroached on our property. 
Some of the parking curbs are against the fence. The own-
er has agreed to have the curbs moved so that vehicles 
cannot strike the fence. One of our member’s car received 
overspray when the fence was being finished. The owner 
has agreed to pay for the damage. 


